Social Worker’s guide for the completion of PEP meetings for Statutory Young People
Organisation of Meeting
Responsibility for organising the PEP meeting: Designated Teacher and Social Worker have joint responsibility for organising and inviting attendees to the PEP. VS Caseworker will monitor and prompt where needed.
Attendees: Designated Teacher – Education Placement (compulsory – unless it is new to care PEP and the PEP needs to take  
                     place out of term time)
                     Social Worker (compulsory)
                     Carer / placement Key worker (optional but preferable)
                     Young Person (optional but preferable)
                     Virtual School Case Worker (will try and attend wherever possible but meetings should go ahead in their absence)
Responsibility for Chairing: Designated Teacher (VS Caseworker can support where needed)
Completion of PEP document on Welfare Call: Section 4: Must be completed and signed off by the Social Worker. All other sections are completed by the Designated Teacher (or the VS Caseworker if young person is out of education). PEPS must be completed by the PEP deadline otherwise we will not be able to provide funding.
Important Information to discuss
Views/Wishes and Feelings of YP: This should be completed by the Designated Teacher and YP prior to the PEP or if appropriate with the YP at the PEP and should inform the PEP meeting.
Wellbeing and Pastoral Update: How is the YP presenting day to day? Any concerns around behaviour or presentation? Do they have appropriate friendships? Are they doing any extra-curricular activities? 
Attendance: Expectation is 95% or above. 
                       Below 95% - A target addressing the reasons for absence must be included (unless the absence relates to a one off  
                       period of genuine illness.)
                       Below 90% - This is considered Persistently absent and is a significant concern – Robust plan and regular  
                        monitoring is needed)
Useful questions to ask the school: What are the reasons for the absence? Are the absences authorised/unauthorised? Any patterns to absence? How is the punctuality? What has the school / carer done already to support? What else would help?
Achievement Data: Designated teacher should provide feedback as to how the YP is doing with their attainment and progress across their subjects and Section 7 should be completed. Schools will often say they don’t have this term’s data yet but they should be able to input and talk about last term’s data. 
Useful questions to ask the school:
Attainment: Is the YP roughly working at age-appropriate levels…if not why not and what is in place to support them? What are they expected to achieve at the end of their key stage?
Progress: Regardless of their attainment level, are they making good progress…if not, why not and how are they being supported? What additional support is needed?
Targets: There should be a minimum of 3 targets on the PEP – 2 targets relating to academic attainment and progress and 1 target relating to wellbeing. If attendance is below 95% (and not relating to genuine illness) there should also be a target to address this. If the YP has an EHCP, keep targets broadly similar to EHCP targets to ensure consistency.
Funding: 
How much?:This is usually in the region of £600 per YP per term. In certain circumstances where there are significant concerns, additional funding may be allocated on a short term basis.
How is it requested? In almost all cases, funding must be attached to a SMART target on the PEP. The target should outline exactly what the funding is being used for and costing details. For example; if the school are requesting funding for tuition provided after school by a teacher: how many sessions are being provided and what is the cost per session etc.
How is it agreed? Provided the PEP has been completed and signed off before the PEP deadline, all funding requests will be reviewed at a weekly Education Panel. The school will then be informed via the PEP document whether the funding has been agreed and how much. If the funding request has been turned down, a reason for this will be provided. Please note that PEPS must be completed and signed off before the PEP deadline in order for funding to be agreed.
How is it paid? Pupil Premium funding will be paid directly to the school at the end of term in which it has been requested. The school will be expected to manage the payment and what it is being used for. Payment directly to foster carers (and sometimes external services) is an exceptionally complicated and protracted process and not always possible. As such, we avoid doing this wherever possible and would ask that you support us with this. The responsibility for the funding should sit directly with the school.
What is and isn’t funded? All funding requests must be linked in some way the YP’s academic achievement. Funding is usually for additional support targeted at the YP and not for something which should be ordinarily provided by the school and free for other students. For example, a school may request funding for a mentor in school but this would generally be a free service for other students.
Holiday Play Schemes: The VS are not able to fund holiday clubs or playschemes as they are not directly related to their education.
After School Clubs: In some circumstances, requests will be considered if there is a demonstrable link to their education.
School Trips: The VS will not fund general school day trips etc as the foster carers receive an allowance for this. If there is a significant residential school trip, the VS may be able to contribute one third of the cost of this (in collaboration with family services and the carer). This will need to be considered alongside any other funding requests being made.
Teaching Assistant Support: The VS is unable to fund full time teaching assistant support. If a YP needs this it would perhaps indicate a need for an EHCP or if the YP has an EHCP this should be funded separately. The VS may fund short periods of teaching assistant time where this is being used for a specific intervention and full details will need to be provided. 
Play/ drama/ music/ art therapy: The VS will usually fund these where details are provided and this is managed through the school.
Laptops: The Virtual School will provide a laptop to YP year 5 and above. We will only replace a laptop in exceptional circumstances and the repair of accidental damage or loss will not be covered by us.
Tuition: It is far preferable for schools to provide additional tuition and request funding from us as they are better placed to provide the appropriate support. The VS can provide additional tuition…this is usually 1 hr per week for 6-8 weeks. Most tuition is online because face to face tutors are increasingly difficult to find. Attendance at tuition is monitored closely and where a YP is frequently missing sessions it will be cancelled due to the high costs incurred.
If you have any questions in relation to funding, please ask your Virtual School Caseworker.
